DECATUR COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
August 18, 2008

The Decatur County Commissioners opened their August 18th meeting with following present: John Richards,
President, Charles Buell, Jerome Buening and Bridgett Weber-Auditor.

The August 4th meeting minutes were approved as corrected.

Mark Mohr- Highway Department received a bid from Veerkamp Excavation for $2200.00 to do the work at the shop
and Commissioners agreed. Mr. Buell moved to sign agreement with Aecon and Ron May to oversee the work on the
railroad crossings, Mr. Buening seconded and Mr. Richards concurred. Mr. Mohr is requesting Ron May of Aecon mark
railroad crossings, Mr. Buell moved to allow Mr. May to do the work, Mr. Buening seconded and Mr. Richards
concurred. Mr. Mohr is requesting guidance on the manhole on state right of way at Delta Faucet. Commissioners
would like Mr. Mohr to contact INDOT to see what their records show as far as liability to fix the problem. Mr. Buell
moved to do the repair work on Bridge #131 on 200S, Mr. Buening seconded and Mr. Richards concurred.

Mike Gasper representing the Westport Volunteer Fire Department requested Commissioners sign a GIS Data Share
agreement with Jennings County. Mr. Buening moved to sign data share agreement, Mr. Buell seconded and Mr.
Richards concurred.

Hugh Miller requested Commissioners signatures on an Emergency Management Performance Grant. Mr. Buell moved
to sign grant application, Mr. Buening seconded and Mr. Richards concurred.

Marshall Cameron discussed a building in Clarksburg. Mr. Buell and David Neuman have looked at the property and
Mr. Cameron has also talked to Mr. Neuman.

Robert Barker discussed dam repair at the city park. Bids have been received from excavators and the work can be
reimbursed at 75%. Mr. Barker also supplied Commissioners with costs of the damage at the Armory. Mr. Barker
requested the use of the Cum Cap monies that is appropriated for Park and Commissioners agreed.

Ms. Polanski discussed septic issues at Sardinia. Ms. Polanski is concerned that 3 homes do not have room to put in a
septic and cannot afford it.

Ms. Polanski also provided a letter of support for a grant application for the bike paths. Mr. Buell moved to sign letter of
support, Mr. Buening seconded and Mr. Richards concurred.

Mr. Buell moved to sign waiver with Hoosier Safe-T to allow an Omni-directional antenna system on the Flora Hoosier
Safe-T Site in Batesville, Mr. Buening seconded and Mr. Richards concurred.

Mr. Buening moved to recess, Mr. Buell seconded and Mr. Richards concurred.

John Richards, President
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